
Please contact Joan Appleyard BY 18th JUNE if you are planning to come
joanappleyard@aol.co.uk or 01794 388224

Cheques payable to HIHCT should be sent to 
Vine Cottage, Old Vicarage Lane, King’s Somborne, SO20 6PZ 

Do say if you can offer/need a lift.

Hampshire and the Islands Historic Churches Trust
Registered Charity No: 1181370

Special Summer Outing 2023 
SANDHAM MEMORIAL CHAPEL

Tuesday 27th June, 2023 from 11.00 am

An invitation from our Chairman, Lady Joan Appleyard
Please join me for a visit to the spectacular memorial chapel at
Sandham. We have exclusive use of the Chapel and the lovely grounds
on 27th June, and a talk about the paintings and the site are all booked.

We will be divided into smaller groups for the visit to the chapel, so
there is space and time to admire and ponder the Stanley Spencer
paintings of images from the First World War, where he served as a
medical orderly.

The best time for seeing the paintings is around the middle of the day, so we’ll have our visits and talks before 
lunch, between 11.15 and 1.00 pm.

Please bring a picnic lunch and rugs or chairs so we can eat together after 1.00 pm. 
There is a lovely picnic area there with tables.   There is a pub nearby - The 
Carpenters Arms - and I’m happy to book a table for any who would prefer that, or 
who think it might rain!

The cost is £15.00 for non-members of the National Trust and £7.00 for National 
Trust members for the talk and tour.   Please bring your NT card!

Cheques, payable to HIHCT, should be sent to me in advance to reserve a place.

Parking is available but if it’s possible to share cars, that would be good.

Navigation
Instructions

Sandham Memorial Chapel, Harts Lane, Burghclere, Newbury RG20 9JT 
For most people the simplest route will be to follow the A34 northwards towards Newbury, 
turning off at the Tot Hill roundabout (“Newbury and Thatcham”).   At the top of the slip road 
turn right across the dual carriageway and right again towards Burghclere.   After a quarter of a 
mile turn left at the T Junction along Harts Lane and the Chapel is on your left with parking 
directly opposite.     
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